

March 25, 2016

Lonnie Curtis General Manager Central Basin Municipal Water District 6252 Telegraph Road Commerce, CA 90040-2512

Subject: Letter of Intent to Connect to Recycled Water Supply

Dear Mr. Curtis,

Following our recent discussions regarding recycled water supply, Southern California Edison is interested in obtaining recycled water service from the Central Basin Municipal Water District's (Central Basin's) recycled water distribution system. The Mesa site is located at 700 Potrero Grande Dr, Monterey Park.

There are several potential new project connection approaches that may result in different recycled water needs. For the current plan under consideration, the expected annual average consumption is 202.8 acre-feet (AF) and the peak flow is 400 gallons per minute (GPM). The ideal point of connection will be determined during design and further discussion. Our site will not require retrofitting of onsite piping systems to be compliant with recycled water use regulations. A description of the current plan is enclosed with this Letter of Intent.

Our current plan may also benefit from recycled water use for construction purposes. It is most beneficial for our current plan that the pipeline/service connection be completed and recycled water service be available for our use by October 1, 2016. After construction is completed in December 31, 2020 the site will use recycled water for landscaping purposes.

We would like to obtain a "will serve" letter from Central Basin to confirm the ability to supply the site with the volume of recycled water needed, at the time requested, at a sufficient pressure rating.

Sincerely,

Don Dow

Principal Project Manager, Southern California Edison

714-255-4840

Attachment:

Mesa 500 kV Substation Project Water Use Estimate

Mesa 500 kV Substation Project Water Use Evaluation

Cc:

Joseph Johnson

Adrian Garcia Sal Ramirez

Southern California Edison Major Projects Organization 6 Pointe Drive 2nd Floor Brea, CA 92821-6320